Ferryway School Council

MINUTES

March 12, 2015

I. Enrichment Session 2
The second round of enrichment courses has begun and an equal number of offerings is available this round.  Teachers listed their offerings and the students were allowed to make their own choices.  

The enrichment showcase for the first session was well attended by parents.  The second showcase may happen earlier in the day to avoid the confusion of early dismissals.

     II             PARCC testing
The first round of PARCC testing will begin on March 23.  It was pushed out a week because of the snow.  The session runs from Mar 23 to April 17.  The second round of testing begins May 4 and ends on June 5th.  MCAS  science will be taken by the 5th and 8th grades sometime in May.
PARCC is a more rigorous test and is taken using computer technology.  A decision as to whether PARCC will be” the” test for all schools across the State will be decided by fall 2015.

III                 21st Century Learning Centers Grant
YWCA Youth Director Peg Crowe announced that the YWCA is submitting a grant that would offer 440 additional hours of out of school programming. The YWCA is a community partner and the courses offered would be project based and outside of the regular school day.  The “Y” surveyed middle school teachers on as to certain social emotional needs they believe middle school students may have and some strategies that may be deployed to meet them. This information was used to develope the grant.
The program would require some outside partners and some members of the teaching staff.  If successful the grant would run for three years and begin this coming September.

Next Meeting is April 9th
